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U.S. Association of Blind Athletes
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes – August 30, 2023
Present:
Mark Ackermann, Chair
Gary Remensnyder, Treasurer
Skye Arthur-Banning, Vice Chair
Amy Wasson, Secretary
David Cohen, Board Member
Brian Eaton, Independent Director
Eve Wright Taylor, Board Member
Matt Simpson, Athlete Board Member
Jennifer Demby, Board Member
Tracie Foster, Chair of Nominating & Governance Committee
John Kusku, Chair of Ethics Committee
Molly Quinn, CEO
Breann Scott, Staff
Amanda Duke Boulet, Staff

Absent: 
Eliana Mason, Athlete Board Member
Calahan Young, Athlete Board Member
Zach Buhler, Athlete Board Member
Tyler Merren, USOPC AAC alternate representative
Kathy Beaver, Chair of Judiciary Committee

The meeting took place via teleconference. The meeting was recorded.  

Call to Order / Roll Call
The meeting was called to order by chair Mark Ackermann at 6:00 p.m. EDT.

Conflict of Interest
Mark asked if any board members had a conflict of interest.  No such conflicts were declared.  

Board Chair Highlights
Mark attended the USA Blind Soccer Coaching Summit at Rutgers University and congratulated the staff for a well-run event with significant media coverage. Mark also met with USOPC Foundation member Tom Abraham who recently became the first sport ambassador for blind soccer. Mark reminded the board that their board assessments are due. A Doodle link has been sent out for the date of the November board meeting. The AAC should hold meetings a week before the Board of Directors meetings and Molly Quinn and Amanda Duke Boulet will help schedule those meetings and take minutes.




CEO & Staff Report
Molly shared that new donor Tom Abraham is helping with high-level partnerships with FIFA 2026 host cities to help build blind soccer and infrastructure in strategic located cities. Other proposal pitches in the works for two large brands that sponsor sports leagues and teams. Grants from Dick’s Sporting Goods Foundation and Gibney Family Foundation have been received. An Innovate to Grow grant application is being submitted to US Soccer, as well as the first reimbursement from the Veterans Administration. Executive Advisory member Gary Simms has been working with the staff on our outreach efforts.

Sport Performance Update
Amanda Duke Boulet gave an update on the Goalball National Championships beginning in Fort Wayne in September. A blind soccer virtual combine was launched at the beginning of August to help identify talent through virtual assessment tests. Nineteen athletes have already responded, including six female athletes. A USA Blind Soccer National Team camp was held in July and another one is scheduled for October. Amanda and board member, Skye attended the blind soccer tournament held at the IBSA World Games and came away with a better perspective on what other teams are doing and how tournaments are being run. 

Committee Updates and Reports
Gary Remensnyder provided the Audit & Finance Committee report, including actual 2023 results through June as compared to the budget. Skye asked questions about staffing and high-performance funding in 2024. Gary concluded his report with updates on the balance sheet and cash flow and then gave an update on the external audit. Molly noted an additional training camp is being added for both the men’s and women’s goalball teams ahead of the Parapan American Games, the final qualifying event for the Paris 2024 Paralympic Games.

Mark called for a motion to accept the Audit & Finance Committee report. The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.

John Kusku provided the Ethics Committee report and noted that the committee has nothing to report.

Molly announced the Judiciary Committee reports that there is a pending hearing on one athlete regarding the U.S. Center for SafeSport. Discussion will be held in the executive session following the board meeting.

Tracie Foster provided the Nominating & Governance Committee report with nothing new to report.

The meeting went into executive session at 7:10 p.m. EDT.  

The SafeSport matter was discussed thoroughly during the executive session, which included Molly Quinn and USABA’s attorney. The executive session and the board meeting were adjourned at 8:05 p.m. EDT.
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